Sioux Falls Sno Trackers

Snowmobile Club

February 1, 2018 Club Meeting Minutes
The meeting was held at the Brandon Steakhouse in Brandon.  There were 16 members in attendance.

President Duane Duerr called the meeting to order.
The Secretary’s report was handed out and approved on a voice vote.

The Treasurer’s report was read ($1,894.74 in checking, $5,449.29 in savings, $3,637.63 in CD) and approved on a voice vote.  We are still owed dollars for groomer storage, trail marking and insurance costs.

Yellowstone ride:  still some arrangements to finalize but the trip is on, we know who is going, etc.

Governor’s ride:  sounds like we will have good representation.
Wisconsin ride:  Still planned as well.  Sounds like a few names have changed but a good-sized crowd appears to be heading that way.

Ride reports:
· Had a group in the Black Hills last weekend.  The trails were good, but off-trail was dicey.

· Greg Nordstrom attended the Waconia, MN vintage snowmobile show.  There were over 1,000 snowmobiles/tracked vehicles to be seen.  Mercury was the featured manufacturer this year.  Next year it will be Ski Doo.  Videos and other information available on YouTube and the Internet in general.
· The Club ride in the Hills was good We had 10 sleds riding on Friday, 12 sleds on Saturday.      Hazel rode 200 miles in the two days.

Local trail status:

· The trail was groomed once in January.

· We have the sign crediting the Sno Trackers made.  Still need to build a frame or it and then mount it.

· Discussed that it would be nice to have a backup camera on the drag to help the groomer.  Dean Hammond stated he has one which he would donate to the Club for that purpose.

2018 SDSA Convention status:

· Convention Committee met last Thursday (January 25th).
· Registration:  
· The draft registration form is on the Web page but not yet linked.  
· Have looked at on-line registration options (PayPal or Eventbrite) and their costs.  PayPal is much cheaper.  Discussion was held on which to use and whether to charge the on-line added costs to end users (attendees) or if the Club to eat it.  Decision: use the less costly tool and the Club will eat the costs of doing this on-line.  We will need to set up a Club PayPal account.  Feeling was that we will still receive lots of paper forms as people will cut them out of the Snow Plainsman and mail them in.  We will also send registration forms to every state club.
· A general motion was made to continue moving in this direction regarding the Convention.  Motion was seconded and approved on a voice vote.

· The registration form needs to declare when the room block reservation (discount) ends. 

· We need a vendor registration form.

· We now have reserved the whole Washington area at the hotel.

· Everyone needs to push finding auction items.

· Please report the auctions items/business or individuals you have approached to Duane, so we do not duplicate our efforts.

· If the vendor/individual needs a receipt, please let Duane or Pat know.
· We need to create a flyer for the avalanche training as this training will be unique to that usually seen in this area and we wish to publish it more widely than our normal Convention materials.  Cost of entry may be an SDSA membership.

· All this information/wording also needs to be on the registration form.

· Discussed providing ‘extra’ gambling tickets for:

· Early registration

· Early room reservations

· Proof of joining the shopping spree

· Auction:

· The auction needs to have ‘ladies’ items – Duane may have a quilt

· Could part of the silent auction be used sled clothing, especially for kids which are quickly outgrown.

The March 1, meeting will again be at the Brandon Steakhouse and again in the room off the steakhouse portion of the building.  Doug from Interlakes is scheduled to speak on the ‘Minnesota Orphans’ – snowmobiles that were manufactured in Minnesota but no longer are manufactured.
Planning to have the Shriners at the April meeting to discuss and answer questions about their gambling program which we will have at the Convention.

Decided to forego the Poker Run this year due to low snow levels and attention needed on the Convention.

‘End of Trail’ signs:  Duane has added such signs at the edges of Dell Rapids and Trent.
Meeting adjourned.
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